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      BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee A 

Report of: Interim Assistant Director of Regulation 
& Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Monday 10th August 2020 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Ammazan Hub, 1st Floor, Unit 1, 284 Witton 
Road, Birmingham, B6 6NX 

Ward affected: Aston  

Contact Officer: 
 

David Kennedy, Principal Licensing Officer,                         
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the provision of Regulated Entertainment consisting of live music 
and recorded music, to operate indoors only, from 11:00pm until 3:00am (Monday to Sunday).  
 
To permit the provision of Late Night Refreshment, to operate indoors only, from 11:00pm until 
3:00am (Monday to Sunday).  
 
Premises to remain open to the public from 5:00pm until 3:00am (Monday to Sunday).   
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application. 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 16th June 2020 in respect of Ammazan Hub, 
1st Floor, Unit 1, 284 Witton Road, Birmingham, B6 6NX.  

 

Representations have been received from other persons.  
 

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
 
 

mailto:licensing@birmingham.gov.uk
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Lokman Hakim applied on 16th June 2020 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Ammazan Hub, 
1st Floor, Unit 1, 284 Witton Road, Birmingham, B6 6NX.  

 
Representations have been received from other persons. See Appendices 1 – 7.  
 
The application is attached at Appendix 8. 
 
Conditions have been agreed with West Midlands Police and the applicant, which are attached at 
Appendix 9. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 10. 
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copy of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 7  
Application Form, Appendix 8 
Conditions agreed with West Midlands Police, Appendix 9 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 10      
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
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Appendix 1 

 
From: Councillor Nagina Kauser  

Sent: 14 July 2020 23:22 

To: Licensing   

Cc:  

Subject: Objection on the premises Ammazon Hub First Floor, Unit 1 284 Witton Road Birmingham B6 

6NX 

 

As a ward councillor I would like to make a strong objection on this application. I strongly believe that by 

granting this licence we will not be promoting any of the four licensing objectives:  

Crime and disorder 

Public safety 

Public nuisance 

Protecting children from harm. 

 

Aston is the highest deprived areas in Birmingham which already suffers from criminal activities, drug 

dealing and anti-social behaviour. 

 

The unit concerned is situated at the rear of a building which is on the main high street in Aston, Witton 

Road which is a Islamic education Centre known as Dawat Islami. This is a Islamic centre for educational 

classes for children from the age of 4yrs and above. This is also a Islamic book shop and library. At the rear 

of this premises we have Abbey Tyres which is next to Ammazon Hub. Abbey Tyres is a tyre centre which is 

always having cars for tyre purchase and repairs. We have a major issue of parking in the area but in this 

vicinity there is no parking as there are double yellow lines on the main road. When there are gatherings at 

the Ammazon Hub there are a lot of cars causing parking issues. The furniture centre which is situated on the 

main road on Witton Road next to Dawat Islami premises has living accommodation upstairs alongside other 

shops with upstairs accommodation which are all directly affected. I have received a number of complaints 

from the residents who live here of noise and nuisance from Ammazon Hub. There are high levels of noise 

coming from these premises from 5 pm till 3am the next morning. There is dinking and dancing going on all 

throughout the evening into the early hrs. It has also been pointed out that inappropriate adult activities take 

place at these premises when females are bought to the premises. 

 

We have a lot of street drinking , rough sleeping and high drug abuse in Aston which causes high levels of 

anti-social behaviour. 

 

On these grounds I hope you have enough evidence to refuse this application as I believe the applicant Mr 

Lokman Hakim is not a responsible person to run such a premises. 

 

Kind Regards 

Councillor Nagina Kauser 

Aston Ward  
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Appendix 2 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 22:26 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Licence application at Unit 1 284 Witton rd b6 6nx 

 

Dear Sir 

 

My name is                       and I live at            Witton rd, B6       , which is a few 100 meters away from the 

concerned property. 

 

Ever since this club opened we as residents have been having issues with noise nuisance, anti-social 

behaviour and drug abuse. 

 

Since December last year late at night and upto about 5am loud music is played and can be heard at our 

grove by every household. 

 

Also you can hear people talking loud. This is very anti-social, and I know a lot of residents around here are 

complaining about it. 

 

My daughter works for the NHS and sometimes can't get to sleep with all the noise, this is a problem when 

she has to go to work in the morning. 

 

This is a big nuisance to the public which is leading to crime and disorder in the area because of drug and 

alcohol abuse at night. 

 

This has to be stopped with immediate effect. 

 

Myself and the residents of my grove which amounts to 10 houses want the council to close this venue down 

and not grant a late night licence. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 
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Appendix 3 

 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 21:53 

To: Licensing  

Subject:  APPLICATION BY LOOKMAN HAKIM AT 284 WITTON RD, B6 6NX 

 

 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Dawat-E-Islami is a countrywide organisation who specialise in teaching adults and children for 
free. 
 
At this moment in time we rent and teach from a unit at the front of this industrial estate. 
Unfortunately since Mr Lookman has moved in to this estate there has been trouble. 
From loud music to reving of cars to drug abuse/ use, not to mention litter. This is all posing a 
threat to the children we taech and is an acccident waiting to happen. 
 
This sort of anti-social and corrupt behaviour cannot be tolerated and this premises must not be 
granted a licence. This site is being run by Mr Hakim as a pub , club and resturant as they have 
begun cooking on site as well. 
 
We were in the process of getting together with residents around the site as we have had many 
complaints from households around our estate because of the loud noise by music and partygoers 
alike in the middle of the night. 
 
This venue must not be granted a licence and must be closed with immediate effect. 
If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sicerely 
 
Dawat-E-Islami 
Head Office  
Richmond Rd 
Birmingham  
B33 8TN 
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Appendix 4 

 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 20:40 

To: Licensing   

Subject: LICENCE APPLICATION AT UNIT 1, 284 WITTON RD, B6 6NX BY LOOKMAN HAKIM 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam 

 

I am writing this letter to strongly object to the above application as it is causing a lot of anti social behaviour 

and drug use in the area. 

 

I rent the                      opposite the Unit 1. On a number of occasions during the day we have had large 

number of people gathering in the car pak to go to this unit. 

 

They play live music which is even loud in the day. Also it is very dangerous for the visitors of this place as 

vehicles are always reversing out of my                and on no less than four occasions we have nearly had 

accidents which could have resulted in serious injury or even death to there visitors. 

 

There is no way this unit can cater for these kind of events or people. 

 

I have had complaints from other tenants telling me they are fed up and want this venue closed. The 

gentleman who live in the flat                says they remain here till 5am playing loud music and drinking 

alcohol. 

 

Also drug dealers are coming into the car park at night and selling drugs. This has to be stopped. I am in the 

process of contacting my local councillors. 

 

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me on                   . 

 

Yours sicerely 
 



7 

 

Appendix 5 

 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 20:24 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Licence application by Lookman Hakim at Unit 1 284 Witton Rd, B6 6NX 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam 
 

I am writing to raise an objection to the above application at Unit 1, 284 Witton Rd, 
B66NX. 

I live exactly opposite this unit in the flat above Abbey Tyres. In December 2019 the 
tenants of this Unit opened up as a social club/ venue to hold parties and events. 

 
Ever since whenever they hold an event there they cause me so much trouble 
because they play loud music and party goers stand outside drinking making noises 

sometimes at 5am in the morning. This has been happening on a regular basis during 
the last six months even in the lockdown. 

 
They hire in dancers and carry on playing loud music until 5am in the morning, 
disturbing myself and my partner. 

 
I have asked the landlord to stop them and he has given them warnings in front of 

me, but evry time he tells them they say they wont do it agan but they do repeat it. 
 
The landlord says he gave the unit to them as a meeting hub subject to them getting 

planning permission but they havent applied. 
 

This kind of venue is illegal as it is promoting anti social behaviour and is putting the 
public at risk as it is in an industrial unit with no safety for the public. 
 

I know of other residents of the surrounding arear complaining about them as well. 
I would appreciate it if you could refuse this licence and close this premises down with 

immediate effect. 
 
If you wish to visit me i am available most of the time. i can be contacted on this 

email and i will get back to you if you leave me a number. 
 

thank you  
 

BCCABRNA
Highlight
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Appendix 6 

 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 19:48 

To: Licensing   

Subject: License application at Unit 1, 284 Witton Rd, Aston, Birmingham B6 6NX. 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam 

My name is                    from the Kingdom Hall Church at 280 Witton Rd, Aston B6 

6NX. 

 

I am writing to you to raise an objection to the licence application at Unit 1, 284 

Witton Rd B6 6NX, by Mr Lookman Hakim. 

 

Since December of last year Church goers and the general public have been 

approaching us with complaints of antisocial behaviour and Drug abuse from the 

above mentioned premises. 

 

As you can imagine we represent a large number of church goers from the local 

community who live on Witton Road, Normady Rd, Broadway Rd and many other 

places. We have been getting a large number of complaints about loud music playing 

at 3am in the morning causing a nuisance to local residents.On a number of occasions 

residents have approached the owners/tenants of this premises to stop this anti social 

behaviour but have been met by threats and rude behaviour saying you can't do 

nothing about it. 

 

We were planning to contact police and the council about this but have discovered 

that an application has been made for late night music. 

 

I would like to put on record that we the kingdom hall and about 100 local residents 

vehemently object to this application as it is causing stress and misery to a huge 

number of people. 

 

This application must also not be allowed to go ahead as the publics safety is at risk 

as this premises is on an industrial estate and there is danger someone will get run 

over, secondly it is close proximity of houses and is causing a lot of distress. 

I trust the above information will greatly help you in making your decision. 

 

If i can be of further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me 0n                   . 

 

Kind regards 
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Appendix 7 

 
From:  

Sent: 14 July 2020 19:18 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Premises licence application by Lookman Hakim 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam  
 
My name is                                   and i live at          Normandy rd, Aston, Birmingham B20 3BA. 
My house is just behind the application site. I wish to object to the above application as ever since 
this site was opened in December 2019 it has been used to create public nuisance by playing loud 
music which can be heard from my house at 3-4 am in the morning. This has happened on a few 
occasions in December 2019 and then in january, february, March, April and May 2020 during the 
lockdown. 
 
On a couple of occasions it was so bad that i ended up going around to the site and confronted 
them. I was told by Mr Lookman that there was nothing i could do because he had permission from 
the council. 
 
I tried to complain to the council but could not get through. Recently another neighbour told me that 
there was a notice on their premises referring to an application for a late night music licence. 
I am shock that i was lied to by Mr Lookman and that they have been carrying out illegal activities 
at the site. 
 
Whilst i was there at my last visit at the end of May there were about 50 people in and outside the 
building drinking alcohol and playing loud music. This was about 3am. There were even half naked 
girls dancing. when i told them to stop it was 3am in the morning they told me to go away and 
threatened me. 
 
This establishment must be closed down immediately and their application refused because of the 
antisocial problems it has created because of alcohol and drug abuse taking place there. 
 
I look forward to your response. 
 
 
Kind regards 
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Appendix 8 
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Appendix 9 

 
From: Mark Swallow  

Sent: 22 June 2020 07:29 

To: Licensing   

Cc:  

Subject: LICENSE APPLICATION AMMAZON HUB. FIRST FLOOR, UNIT 1, 284 WITTON RD ASTON  

 

Good Morning Licensing, 

 

With regard to the premises licence application for Ammazon Hub, 284 Witton Rd, Aston, 

Birmingham. West Midlands Police have reviewed this application and are happy that if the below 

conditions are added to the licence, together with the operating conditions already offered by the 

applicant then the licensing objectives will be met and promoted. The conditions have been agreed 

with the applicant as per below email chain who is also is copied to this email. 

 

Dear Mark.  

Hope you are well. I have spoken to the applicant and we are happy for these conditions to be added 

to the licence.  

Kind regards 

Mijanur Rahman 

 

 

Mijanur, 

I am in receipt of the application for the above. 

West Midlands Police have reviewed the premises licence application and would request the 

following conditions adding to the licence which are deemed appropriate and proportionate to meet 

and promote the licencing objectives. 

• The premises will install / update CCTV to the recommendations and specifications of West 

Midlands Police Central Licensing Team. There will be at least one camera that covers the 

frontage of the premises. This camera will have the capability of capturing evidential quality 

images in low light conditions. CCTV images/recordings will be held for a minimum of 31 

days, display the correct time & date stamp and be downloadable immidtaley on request of 

any of the responsible authorities.  

• If for any reason the CCTV hard drive needs to be replaced the previous / old hard drive will 

be kept on site for a minimum of 31 days and made immediately available to any of the 

responsible authorities on request. 

• No persons aged 18 years or younger will be allowed into the premises after 2300 hours. 

• The incident log maintained will be made available immediately to any of the responsible 

authorities on request.  

If the above conditions are imposed onto the licence then West Midlands Police have no objection 

to this licence application. Please discuss with your client and respond to me at the email address 

above or if there are issues either the email address or the phone number below. 

 

Regards and thanks 

MARK SWALLOW 

WEST MIDLANDS POLICE LICENSING DEPARTMENT. 
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Appendix 10  
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